Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 26 November 2014 at Halfpenny Green Vineyards at 7:00pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: D Kimbley (Chairman) 
Councillors: W J Snelson, Mrs. J Humphries, Mrs. J Tudor and Mrs. L Jones 
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
7 members of the public
1018. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf Cllr. T Rees, Cllr. S Homer and District Councillor R McCardle.
1019. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr. Snelson declared an interest in 1026ac. Cllr Mrs. Humphries declared an interest in 1026ac. Cllr Mrs. Tudor declared an interest in 1025aa.
1020. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 15 October 2014, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1021. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Highways Update – White Cross 
The Clerk had made enquiries, the result of which suggested that the work had been completed. This is not the case and, therefore, the Clerk had reported back. Simon Griffiths at Staffordshire Highways, is chasing the relevant team.
1022. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Correspondence had been received from Swindon Parish Council in respect of a joint Community speedwatch. It was agreed that the matter has previously been considered, however, there were unlikely to be sufficient volunteers. As the speed camera van and the local police/pcso’s are currently in the village on a regular basis, it was agreed not to take the matter any further at the current time.
Highways had written in respect of their annual Icebusters campaign. Although there was little interest in partaking, it was suggested that grit bins were required by the church, Glebelands and school. These could be used to clear small areas for the public’s benefit. The Clerk was asked to look into the requirements which have to be met.

1023. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Police 

PCSO Teresa Nicholls had provided a written report - there had been two burglaries to “other” buildings.
Village Hall
Nothing to report.
Corbett School 
Cllr. Snelson reported that an Ofsted inspection took place in the middle of November. Although the final report has not yet been released, the Governors and Headteacher are pleased with the predicted outcome.
Church of the Holy Cross 
Reverend Jeanette has produced a newsletter, which is to be delivered, together with a Christmas card, detailing the Christmas services, to all households in the Parish.
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries also reported that the new porch gates are in use.
1024. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no questions from the members of the public present.
Cllr. Snelson asked about flytipping at the end of Church Lane behind the old McCains factory. It was thought that the land no longer belonged to McCains, however, as ownership was unknown, the Clerk was asked to make contact with McCains.
1025. FINANCE
a. Annual Donations:
a. Bobbington Village Hall – Cllr Tudor is still managing the bookings for the Village Hall Committee. In line with the decision last year, the donation is general i.e. towards the upkeep costs of the hall. It was agreed to donate £500.

b. Bobbington Card and Craft group – Mrs Southwick attended the meeting and reported that there are currently 10 members, 3 from within the Parish, however, many of the others are associated with the Parish. They receive a grant from Staffordshire County Council in the sum of £450 which covers 30 of the 47 weeks the group meets. £15 is paid per week to the Staffordshire Wildlife Trust as a donation for use of their community room. Any other income is spent on materials and equipment. Cllr. Tudor initially proposed to donate £200, which was seconded by Cllr. Snelson. Upon hearing the next report, a further proposal was made to increase the donation to £255, this was agreed by all.
c. Bobbington Elderly Peoples Welfare Association – It was reported that the committee were extremely grateful for the Council’s generosity, however, due to declining numbers the current committee believe the group will be viable for a further 5 years, in respect of which they should have adequate funds.
Concern was expressed as to the possible demise of the group – it was hoped that new members could be attracted and encouraged to take over.

b. Donation requests

a. CPRE – it was proposed and agreed to let the membership lapse.
b. South Staffordshire Community and Voluntary Action – it was proposed and agreed that no donation be made
c. Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Jones.
i. Bobbington Village Hall
SSDC payment error (*)  £140.00

ii. Halfpenny Green Vineyards           S105 (2013 £10)     £25.00 
iii. Bobbington Village Hall

S137
                 £500.00
iv. Bobbington Card & Craft group
S137
                 £255.00
v. Clerk




Expenses
       £12.98
(*) South Staffordshire District Council (SSDC) paid £140 to the Parish Council by Bacs on 24 October 2014 in error. The payment should have been paid to Bobbington Village Hall. SSDC have requested the Parish Council refund the payment to the Village Hall directly.
1026. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:

a. Staffordshire County Council – New Minerals local plan additional sites consultation (includes proposal for Upper Whittimere) – Objections to be logged
b. PA 14/00740/FUL – Construct upper floor to existing golf driving range. Halfpenny Green Golf Club, New Road, Swindon, DY3 4PP – No objection

c. PA14/00948/FUL – Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5EP – Proposed single storey timber yoga and physiotherapy studio – No objection
b. Received and responded:

a. PA 14/00733/COU – Six Ashes Inn, Six Ashes Road, Six Ashes, Bridgnorth, South Staffordshire WV15 6EJ – Change Of Use Of Outbuilding To Form 2 No Holiday Lets - No objections.
b. PA 14/00836/FUL – School House, Gospel Ash Road, Bobbington, Stourbridge, South Staffordshire DY7 5EF - Extensions to sides and rear of existing dwelling and internal alterations – No objections subject to green belt size restrictions being met.

c. PA 14/00890/FUL - 14/00053/FUL – Replacement dwelling with basement, The Summer House, Long Common, Claverley, Wolverhampton South Staffordshire WV5 7AX – Concerns logged
c. Responded to: 

a. PA 14/00750/FUL - Land Off Six Ashes Road, Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5BZ - Provision of one dormer cottage - type and one two storey house type residential properties with associated frontage parking and access, rear gardens and landscaping – Various objections
b. PA 14/00836/FUL - School House, Gospel Ash Road Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EF - Extensions to sides and rear of existing dwelling and internal alterations – no objections subject to meeting greenbelt size restrictions.

d. Outcomes: 

1027. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Kimbley reported that the next meeting of the Consultative Committee meeting will take place on 10 December 2014.
1028. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Street Homelessness survey
South Staffordshire Commissioning prospectus 2015/16
Staffordshire Archive and Heritage Service September 2014 newsletter

Police – could you support domestic abuse?

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) – Bus timetables
Staffordshire Parish Councils Association Membership information

Community Council of Staffordshire Best Kept Village competition

SSC Gypsy, traveller and travelling show people consultation

Buzz Autumn 2014

Home alone at Christmas? Meal at SSC offices

New short course helps residents improve wellbeing

Good neighbour schemes

Swindon Community speedwatch

AEF AGM & flightpath seminar

Defibrillators – Andrew Debtford

Local ambulance service led defibrillator – WEL Medical limited

South Staffordshire Citizens Advice Bureau AGM 2013/4

Newlife Foundation Santa dash 2014 13/12/14

Let’s work together including dementia friends (2/12/14 & 4/12/14)


Correspondence forwarded by email during the period since the last meeting:-

SSC Winter Parish Summit
Staffordshire Police & Crime Commissioner – look at the latest volunteering 

opportunities


South Staffordshire Community & Voluntary Action e-bulletins 31/10/14, 

14/11/14

AEF AGM Agenda and Seminar re flight paths with CAA speakers

Gavin Williamson MP newsletter 19/11/14, 29/10/14

1029. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Chairman thanked Mr Hayhurst for completing the annual internal audit. Mr Hayhurst confirmed his acceptance to act in 2014-15.
The Chairman provided an update on the health of Cllr. Rees.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 21 January 2015
Meeting Closed 
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